
Blackhawk Presbytery Committee on Preparation for Ministry October 5, 2018 
 

Present: Rev. Jan Chandler, Moderator; Elder Tim Beattie, and Elder Ron Barkby; Rev. Jim Camp; Elder Marion Pierson; Rev. David 
Jones; Rev. Joel Stevenor 
Excused: Rev. Susan Presley 
 
 
The Rev. Jan Chandler opened the meeting in prayer. 
 
The committee met for our regular meeting on Friday October 5, 2018 at Westminster Presbyterian Church in DeKalb, IL at 10:00 
AM.  
 

• We opened our time catching up and discussing the agenda for today.  The list of inquirers and candidates was updated. 
 

• The committee received an Application for Candidates for Ordination Scholarship and Education Debt Relief from 
Candidate Alex Regets for the amount of $1,000.00 for education debt.  It was moved by Elder Ron Barkby and seconded 
by Rev. David Jones to recommend the approval of this application.  The motion passed and the paperwork was passed 
on to Presbytery for further action. 

 

• As there was no further business, the committee closed in prayer at 11:30AM by Rev. Jan Chandler.  The meeting was 
adjourned until November 2, 2018 at the First Presbyterian Church in DeKalb at 10:00AM.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
The Rev. Janet M. Chandler, Moderator CPM Presbytery of Blackhawk 

 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------------------------------------------------- 
 
Blackhawk Presbytery Committee on Preparation for Ministry November 2, 2018 
 

Present: Rev. Jan Chandler, Moderator; Elder Tim Beattie, and Elder Ron Barkby; Elder Marion Pierson;  
Excused: Rev. Susan Presley; Rev. Jim Camp; Rev. David Jones; Rev. Joel Stevenor 
 
 
The Rev. Jan Chandler opened the meeting in prayer. 
 
The committee met for our regular meeting on Friday November 2, 2018 at Westminster Presbyterian Church in DeKalb, IL at 
10:00 AM.  
 

• We opened our time catching up and discussing the agenda for today.  The list of inquirers and candidates was updated. 
 

• The committee met with David Hegge for his annual consultation as an Inquirer.  Ron Barkby opened the session with 
prayer.  The committee asked David questions regarding his Questions for Reflection and got caught up on his progress 
in his discernment process.  He will be enrolling at the University of Dubuque Theological Seminary and starting his 
classes in the Fall of 2019.  He is presently working with the youth at Westminster Presbyterian Church in Rockford.  The 
committee asked David to work on his spiritual discipline and continue on his discernment process and will continue to 
monitor his progress.  Marion Pierson closed with prayer. 

 

• The committee received the Application for Certification Program for Commissioned Ruling Elder from Faith Herout 
from First Presbyterian in Morris.  Faith has begun her classes and the committee will meet with Faith at a future date.   

 

• As there was no further business, the committee closed in prayer at 11:30AM by Rev. Jan Chandler.  The meeting was 
adjourned until March 1, 2019 at the First Presbyterian Church in DeKalb at 10:00AM.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
The Rev. Janet M. Chandler, Moderator CPM Presbytery of Blackhawk 

 
 


